Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for November 7, 2012


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

   Meeting Minutes
November 7, 2012
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag
The November 7th, 2012 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Township Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS
Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair 

Paul Weller
Terry Jones
Richard Gokey

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Township Manager

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt
ANNOUNCEMENTS

None

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)

None

MINUTES  

Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the minutes of October 17, 2012. Motion passed 5-0. 

FINANCE

Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Jones and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:

$ 48,213.52  General Fund (1)





$ 62,000.00  Fire Fund (4)


$ 51,765.44  Sewer Fund (8)

$   5,305.50  Edu Fund (9)

$   7,622.32  Liquid Fuels (35)

$174,906.78  Total  

Pondview Escrow Release # 2 Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the escrow release per LTL’s letter of November 6, 2012. Motion passed 5-0. 

REPORTS

Code Enforcement
The manager reported that a sizable permit application for building renovations for STV had been received. 

Roads 
Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to move forward with the sewer repair in High Meadows. Motion passed 5-0. The amount to do the repair is under $10,000. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the advertising for the base repair in this subdivision. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to accept the roads for dedication; If it is too late to get the streets on the Liquid Fuels register, the liquid fuels money would be taken from the escrow. Motion passed 5-0. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Budget 2013 Discussion The treasurer stated that the budget presented at the Last meeting has a $43,000 deficit. The Township just received the October EIT payment which was $32,000 more than expected. The difference could balance the budget. Mr. Jones moved to adopt the budget as presented with a 1/10th increase in the fire tax to cover the radio expense. Motion died for lack of a second. The Board discussed the increase in the fire tax. The Manager pointed out that any increase in tax would cause an increase in payments to the tax collector. He suggested that the Board freeze the amount paid to the tax collector. Mr. Yanos stated he would like the Manager to look into the pros and cons for the way the tax collector is paid. He stated he is open to any suggestion that would save the Township money. The budget will be discussed and acted upon at the next meeting. 
Rural Village Zone    Mr. Yanos asked the Solicitor if the triangle located between Weavertown, SR 662 and Old Airport, and Merritt’s could be rezoned Highway Commercial. Mr. Boland stated if the Church, the Park and the two above mentioned properties were included together that it may be large enough to be rezoned Highway Commercial. Mr. Gokey stated that the properties can be used as existing non-conforming uses. He stated he was not in favor of rezoning Merritt’s property. He felt that was a private problem and it was not government’s responsibility to make it conform. Mr. Yanos stated that the use of the property is not there anymore, so the owner would have to go to the zoning hearing board or demolish the buildings and build residential units on two acre lots. He was concerned about such a large area that could bring in some use that the neighbors would oppose. Mrs. McGrath stated she thought the reason behind the rural village zone was so that owners would not have to go before the zoning hearing board when owners or uses change. Mr. Boland stated he would have to look at the HC requirements to see if the properties would fit. Mr. Jones stated that some of the lots are so small that nothing could be done with them. He stated that the Board would determine what  uses are permitted in the rural village zone. 
Mrs. McGrath left the meeting at 8PM.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Recycling Contract 2013-2015 Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to award the contract for collection of single stream recycling to JP Mascaro, and the processing and marketing of the recyclables to Cougle’s. Motion passed 4-0.
Mowing Contract 2013-2015 Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to award the contract to Sottoscanti Lawn Care for $23,163 per year. Motion passed 4-0. 

WWTP Flood Pumps Mr. Sassaman of Arro reported to the Board that both vertical turbine flood pumps have failed. The cost to rebuild the pumps is about $14,000 each; the cost to replace them with new is $18,200 each. To replace the two pumps with new submersible pumps and a new control panel would be $57,130. Arro would be willing to give the Township a letter stating that this was an emergency repair. Mr. Sassaman stated that the new pumps would last about the same time (forty years). They have a higher horsepower and would require more energy. Mr. Gokey moved to replace the pumps with vertical turbine pumps for $37,000. Mr. Yanos seconded. Mr. Boland stated that as long as Arro certified this was an emergency, they could be purchased as an emergency purchase. Motion failed 2-2. Mr. Jones and Mr. Weller opposed.  Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the purchase of two submersible pumps and new control panel for $57,000 for the safety of the manpower at the plant. Motion passed 4-0.  Mr. Sassaman reported that the new flood pump froze during Hurricane Sandy. Apparently, there was some corrosion near the impellers that caused it to freeze. Mr. Sassaman will discuss with Flyght. There will be a meeting with DEP on Thursday to discuss the permitting of pump station 1 and 5 modifications. He stated that they will probably want to discuss the line in 662. He suggested metering the line in the spring to collect more data and update the hydraulic model. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to authorize getting a proposal from Arro to do the metering. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Jones suggested investigating purchasing flow metering equipment. Mr. Yanos asked how the digester project was coming along. Mr. Sassaman reported that the first digester was back in service and the lid to the second digester had been taken off. He stated that the project at this point was under budget. He stated that a second valve had been replaced due to failure. 
Change Order #2 Flow Meter project Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the change order granting a time extension for Barrasso. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt the radio financing ordinance and authorize the execution of the debt statements and promissory notes. Motion passed 4-0. 
NEW BUSINESS

Zoning Hearing Recommendation-Lamar  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to recommend that the Zoning Hearing Board deny the request by Lamar to erect a sign at the Speedway property on 422 because there is no hardship and the sign could pose a safety/sight distance problem. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Yanos asked that the code enforcement office check into whether there has to be a certain distance between signs. The Board approved employing alternate counsel if necessary. 
Emergency Declaration Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to affirm the emergency declaration for Hurricane Sandy.  Motion passed 4-0. The emergency ended Monday at 8:03AM. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager  Mr. Lyon thanked the Fire Companies, the police department, road crew and WWTP workers for their efforts during Hurricane Sandy. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to exempt 910 E. Ben Franklin Highway from their quarterly sewer bill and grant them an extension to connect to the sewer until January 1, 2013. At which time the sewer rental charges will commence. Motion passed 4-0. The Manager reported that there will be a meeting with DEP on Thursday to discuss the Pump Station 1 permit application. Mr. Lyon presented an update on the WWTP projects. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the Monocacy Hill Moonlight Hike. Motion passed 3-0. (Mr. Gokey stepped out of the room) The contractor for the river bridge and railroad bridge projects has requested a letter of support to move up the project start date six months to December. The bridge may not be closed to traffic until after the start of the Daniel Boone School Christmas break, which begins after December 22nd, 2012. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve writing the letter of support. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to execute the mylars for the timing change for the signal at Monocacy Creek Road and 422. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Lyon reported that he is receiving proposals for auditing services for 2012. Mr. Boland will prepare the resolution for the 21st meeting. The Manager reported that Met Ed has applied for a GP-11 permit for a line rebuild from Birdsboro to Pine Lane. Mr. Yanos asked that they be made aware of the large industrial park in the vicinity (AWIP) so the line can be sized appropriately. Mr. Lyon discussed having Township road crews clean out catch basins on state roads. Township employees would be able to respond quicker in an emergency than PennDOT employees if the catch basins become clogged. Mr. Boland stated an agreement could be drafted that PennDOT would hold harmless and indemnify the Township from liability. 
Chief of Police The Chief reported that the identity theft case is in the hands of the Secret Service. Another major business in the Township was a victim of computer hacking. The FBI is handling the case. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to allow the Chief to attend a Citizen Police Academy seminar at a cost of $149, and to allow Officer Coe to attend the Baltimore County Hostage Negotiator’s seminar at a cost of $100. Motion passed 4-0. The Chief reported that it costs $6,874 to outfit an SUV and $6,151 to outfit the Charger. 
SUPERVISORS 
None
PUBLIC COMMENT

None

EXECUTIVE SESSION & ADJOURNMENT

Upon a motion by Mr. Jones and seconded by Mr. Yanos the meeting was adjourned to executive session at 9:23PM for litigation issues. Motion passed 4-0. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers Smith

Secretary/Treasurer
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